STATE OF WASHINGTON

WASHINGTON UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION

1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. S.W., P.O. Box 47250 ¢ Olympia, Washington 98504-7250
(360) 664-1160 * TTY (360) 586-8203

Ref. No. Docket PG-101403

CERTIFIED MAIL

April 25, 2011

Jay Higgins

400 Hookahi Street
Wailuku, Hawaii, 96793
Dear Mr. Higgins:

RE: 2010 Natural Gas Standard Inspection — Knotty Pine Apartments

In a letter dated December 8, 2010, the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission
(commission) acknowledged your intent and plan to eliminate the natural gas master meter
(MM) system located at the Knotty Pine Apartments, 13615 E. Trent in Spokane, Washington.

In our letter, we requested that you notify the commission upon completion of this work should
cost estimates prove favorable to its elimination. To date, we have not received that notification.

On August 17, 2011, at 10:00 AM, commission will conduct a follow up inspection to verify the
master meter system has been eliminated. If it has not, a safety inspection of the master meter

system will be conducted at that time.

We thank you for your cooperation in this matter. If you have any questions or need further
assistance, please contact Patti Johnson at (360) 870-4915 or (360) 664-1266.

Smcerely,%

David D. Lykken
Pipeline Safety Director

cc: Robert Milliron
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